

Berrynarbor Parish Council

Parish Clerk: Julie Irwin

Email: Clerk@berrynarborparishcouncil.org.uk

Tel: 07784929906

Clerks Report - 9 September 2025

Gate to Recreation Field - I have spoken with SWW. The issue is that the combination padlock has been placed in such a way on the chain that SWW are unable to open their padlock. Therefore, they are unable to open it. I have requested that they repair this and am awaiting a response.

Speed awareness project;

A request has been made for an update on this project, Cllr. Boxall will be asked for an update at the October PC meeting.

We have received the grant from DCC and I am liaising with C. Cllr. Davies to purchase the VAS,

Play Area Maintenance - Two benches and table competed. Top bar of swing and some crack filling on wooden poles to be done (at some time as sand bunker).

Bench for Dog walking area - Has been agreed in brown, need to cost plaque and then sponsor will order

P3 funding - Still has not been paid and chasing emails getting no response

PC phone – I have a new personal phone that can take 2 sim cards so the PC card is now in my phone and I can take calls to the PC number. No need to purchase a new phone.

Car Park & Toilets

I have followed this up with Samuels Solicitors to find out where we have got to. They have chased NDC a couple of times (not too many to keep costs down) with no response. They are telephoning again this week. I will chase again at the end of September.

Toilet grant received £702.00

Ye Olde Globe – A community meeting is scheduled for 23 Sept 2025 and an update will be provided to the October PC meeting.